DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—APRIL 2, 2008

At last night’s meeting of the Citizens Advisory Council we had a two hour discussion of many of the major current downtown development issues with the object of clarifying our positions around consistent, agreed upon, principles that we can all support—all related to adopted city plans or those in process of being adopted. 

As a group, we reaffirmed our very strong commitment to making sure that the Village Green proposal for housing at First and Washington goes forward as quickly as possible. We have already addressed a letter to Mayor and Council stating our support and reasons for doing so.  We recognize the time and the great efforts of the DDA in negotiating what is now a development that exceeds the expectations of the original RFP.  The way in which the public/private relationship has emerged is impressive-- the necessary parking, the 146 mixed housing units (including 10% rented to household in the 50 to 80% AMI), and  the Green design elements.  Our members are committed to work to move this project forward.  We will be represented at City Council caucus this Sunday and at every other meeting as this project moves through Planning and the discussion of final design elements.  This development is too important to become a political football—and we believe City Council will find a way of avoiding that undesirable situation.

In regard to that, the CAC also took a close look at the latest $47 million proposal for a new City/Courts building as well as improvements on the Larcom building.  This is a great improvement over the earlier renditions.  CAC members are not opposed to the possibilities, although they have differing reactions to the design.  We agreed that if the project does move forward, it should be carefully examined at the Planning review stage to make sure that it sets an example of compliance to the character area expectations of zoning and design review guidelines established in the city’s emerging A2D2 requirements.  One of our members lives in the Armory, directly across the street. We are all concerned that any new building avoid having a negative impact upon the residential and historically designated neighborhood that adjoins it.

That is a principle for examining all new developments. We also discussed it in relation to the recently publicized availability of almost the entire east side of the block on North Fifth between Ann and Catherine.  The CAC intends to very strongly support the principal that the zoning and character of downtown and near downtown residential and historic neighborhoods must be respected. We believe that the A2D2 zoning and design guidelines will reinforce the city’s commitment to that direction.

That principle guided our discussion of the future of the S. University area and particularly the proposal for University Village on Forest and S. University.  As yet, we have taken no general position on this project.  We do recognize, however, that neither the public nor city council expected buildings of this size and mass when the South University zoning changes were discussed in 2004-05 and passed in 2006..  Questions were raised in our discussion about the amount of parking available on the site.—250 spaces for 1400 beds.  Inadequate parking would limit he adaptability of the building in case-- as many predict-- the expected student occupancy fails to appear. We were particularly concerned about the impact of a 20-story (on S. U) and 15-story building the nearby two-story residential neighborhood.  The fifteen-story portion is only 30 feet from the homes on Forest Court and, In the case of one two story residential home, the 15 story building would stand only 10 feet from their back door.   The suggestion was made that the open courtyard portion of the building be turned from the east to face the south instead.  That may be a part of our future position.  The proposal is currently before Planning and we will weight in as a group after many of the issues already raised by neighbors are settled through negotiation.

